
HILLSBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
July 28, 2021

Held at Center Club, East Washington Road
Approved Minutes 

Chair Head called the Hillsborough Conservation Commission (HCC) meeting to order at 7:00 pm and 
appointed John Segedy to vote in place of a vacancy.

Members present: Richard Head, Chair; Linda White, Vice Chair; Terry Yeaton; Roger Shamel; 
Also attending: John P. Segedy, Recording Secretary & Alternate.

NEW BUSINESS
a. Emerald Lake Village District – Turtle Bridge Crossing (M 16, L 292).  Wetlands Permit 
by Notification (PBN).

The HCC reviewed the application which had been provided.  Chair Head read some points 
from a DES (Department of Environmental Services) fact sheet about beach sand replacement.  He 
noted that in light of the proposal being limited to ten cubic yards and the lack of prior replenishment in
the past six years, it appeared to meet the requirements for a PBN.  Chair Head explained 
environmental costs of beach sand entering water bodies.  John Segedy noted that this part of the lake 
had been dredged and the lake expanded by installation of a dam at the southern end of the lake, 
probably around 1970.

Linda White moved:  To authorize Chair Head to sign the application on behalf of the HCC.
Terry Yeaton seconded.  Motion passed 3-0-1 (Richard Head abstained).

A  DJOURNMENT    
Linda White moved:  To adjourn.
Terry Yeaton seconded.  Motion Passed 4-0 at 7:11.
Respectfully Submitted:

John P. Segedy 
Recording Secretary
Approved August 10, 2021


